
By Wes Plummer 
I wish every board member could have 
the opportunity to go to a USMEF  
-ÅÅÔÉÎÇȢ )ȭÍ ÓÕÒÅ ÔÈÅ ×ÉÎÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ 
meetings for the Federation and CBB are 
equally as amazing but I am at awe at 
what a wonderful organization USMEF is. 
It is our job or responsibility to convey to 
our producers of Montana and the 
United States what USMEF is doing by 
adding an additional $300.00 per head for 
our U.S Beef.  That is money in our 
ÐÒÏÄÕÃÅÒȭÓ ÐÏÃËÅÔȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÁÌÌ ÈÁÐÐÅÎÉÎÇ 
because of new product development, the 
amazing directors and local personnel we 
have on the ground in regions worldwide 
that have such a great relationship and 
working ethics with key importers and 
government officials from around the 
world. The USMEF staff is constantly 
working on policy standards and trade 
agreements and key access to regions 
that reach worldwide. 
 The Montana Stock Growers, a 
producer group, got to have a firsthand 

look this month when Greg Hanes, a 
USMEF staff member who is our 
contact person for the Beef and Allied 
Industries Committee, gave a great 
ÉÎÓÉÇÈÔ ÁÎÄ ÏÖÅÒÖÉÅ× ÏÎ ×ÈÁÔȭÓ 
happening. Greg has spent years in 
Japan and is a key personnel for the 
USMEF, also a heck of nice fella. 
 Upcoming regions with a lot 
of promise for the beef industry are 
West Africa where poultry is already 
accepted so a lot of issues have already 
been solved. Korea and China are also 
hanging in the wind. Japan has 
regained our number 1 spot for beef 
exports, and has a lot more promise to 
come. Also Mexico, South and Central 
America regions all long with Canada 
and the Asian Region. 
 Key issues for USMEF 
continue to be TPP (Trans ɀ Pacific 
Partnership),TTIP ( Transatlantic 
Trade & Investment Partnership), 
74/ȭ3 ÒÕÌÅ ÏÎ ɉ#//,Ɋȟ #/$%8 
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dollar versus other currencies plays a 
huge roll in some regions. 
 The last business session we 
had a panel discussion with John Dardis, 
First Secretary for Agriculture and Food 
Embassy of Ireland. Karen HuleBak , 
Founder, Resolution Strategy, also 
former Chairperson of (CODEX) along 
with Scott Sindeler Acting Assistant 
Deputy Administrator Office of 
Agreements & Scientific Affairs USDA/ 
Foreign Agricultural Service. Regions 
discussed where China, Russia and the 
EU. There was some great discussion, 
but it boiled down to all sides working 
ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒÍÉÎÇ Á ÔÒÕÓÔȢ 9ÏÕȭÒÅ ÎÏÔ 
always going to be on the same side with 
all issues, so communication and staying 
involved is KEY for long term. 
 It was great conference. Thanks 
to the board for letting me represent 
Montana.  

Montana Beef Council 

MSU - Football game, Bobcat Corral - September 20  

The Montana Beef Council sponsored 

the Bobcat Corral after the MSU Bobcat 

home football game on September 20.  

The Bobcat Corral is one of the few 

opportunities fans have to come onto 

the football field and meet the football 

players.  As fans entered the field the 

Montana Beef Council gave away 

ÃÏ×ÂÅÌÌÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÁÉÄ Ȱ"ÏÂÃÁÔÓ ,ÏÖÅ "ÅÅÆȢȱ   

Leading up to the game the Montana 

Beef Council, in partnership Great 

Western Barbeque Supply, gave away a 

Kamado Joe grill to a lucky Bobcat fan 

with a photo contest through the MSU 

Bobcats Facebook page.  

Your Beef Checkoff Dollars at Work 

December 19, 2014 

U.S. Meat Export Federation, Arlington, VA. Nov. 5 ɀ 7 

MBC board member Kiley 

Martinell and her family 
helped hand out cowbells. 

Chaley, Lisa & Sue 



The Montana Cattle Crawl was a fantastic 
event hosted by Young Stockgrowers and 
the Montana Beef Council. The sponsors 
of this great event were Bank of the 
Rockies, Northwest Farm Credit, 
Yellowstone Cellars & Winery and the 
Montana Beef Council. 
The evening began at Yellowstone Cellars 
and Winery with appetizers highlighting 
beef in four different dishes paired with 
wine from the Yellowstone Cellars. These 
delicious treats were prepared by Chef 
Nick Morrison. Chaley with the Beef 
Council did an introduction and an update 
on the Beef Council. 
Then we hopped on the bus and headed to 
The TEN at the newly restored Northern 
Hotel in downtown Billings. We were 
greeted there by the owner himself, Mike 
Nelson, along with his Restaurant 

Manager, Patrick. They served us a tossed 
salad topped with a specially prepared 
flank steak, pairing it with a red wine. 
Next, we took a walk through the 
beautiful downtown Billings and made our 
last stop at the Rex. Chef David and his 
team, served us a sirloin steak dressed 
with a mushroom sauce, paired with a red 
wine. After this we jumped on the bus and 
headed back to the Winery for dessert! 
~Lacey Sutherlin, Young SG chair 

Cattle Crawl -September 21, Billings  

25.  The featured speaker for WSFA was 
nationally renowned estate planning 
expert Jolene Brown! Other topics 
included a tour of the Yellowstone Cellars 
& Winery, Farm Bill updates, soil health 
and cover crops, apps for farmers and 
ranchers, a women in business panel, and 
much more! The Montana Beef Council 

Women Stepping Forward - September 23-25, Billings  

The annual 
Montana 
Women 
Stepping 
Froward for 
Agriculture 

Symposium (WSFA) was held at the Big 
Horn resort in Billings on September 23-

provided recipes for all 85 attendees as 
part of their registration packets.  Sue 
with the Montana Beef Council also set 
up a booth with recipes, nutrition & 
beef checkoff info and well as other 
giveaways. 

Young Ag Leadership Conference - October 3-5, Bozeman          
The 2014 Young Ag Leadership conference 
took place at the Holiday Inn in Bozeman 
and brought in around 130 young 
participants from across Montana.  The 
attendance was lower than anticipated, 
and was also a much younger crowd, with 
a majority of the attendees being Ag 
students from statewide colleges and 
universities, which created a dynamic that 

the conference had never had before. 
Funding from the Montana Beef Council 
went toward a beef short rib dinner and 
Chaley Harney, executive director of the 
MBC presented a Beef Checkoff update. 
Planning for the 2015 conference is 
underway, and will be taking place in 
Billings.  As always many thanks to the 
MBC for supporting YALC, we truly 

appreciate your support.  
~Mariah Shammel (YALC coordinator) 

Ag Communication Workshop -MSU Bozeman, October 9 -10 

Agriculture 
Communication 
is a newer area 
of study at MSU 
and the 

program is blossoming. Earlier this 
year, we had the opportunity to work 
with their class for a professional 
training session to equip the up and 
coming agriculture advocates with 
practical skills for their future. Daren 
Williams, NCBA director of 
communications, spent four intensive 

hours of training with the students and the 
response was excellent. Many students 
shared later that it was the most valuable 
part of their class. Professor Shannon 
Arnold has also expressed her interest for 
future classroom engagements. 
 
The evening before the training 
session, we also coordinated a 
Q&A session with all of the 
collegiate agriculture clubs and 
Daren. The session was very 
candid and provided a great 

opportunity for students to ask a wide 
variety of questions. The agriculture 
students were very thankful to have 
this open forum and look forward to 
other future engagements  

http://www.jolenebrown.com/
https://www.facebook.com/YellowstoneCellarsAndWinery
https://www.facebook.com/YellowstoneCellarsAndWinery


 

NILE-Ranchers day October 14, Billings  

4ÈÅ ÁÄÄÉÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ Ȱ2ÁÎÃÈÅÒÓ $ÁÙȱ ÏÎ 
Wednesday, Oct. 14 was a positive one. 
Highlighting 40 head of cattle in the 
Commercial Heifer Classic and hosting 
over 40 individual entries in the 
#ÁÔÔÌÅÍÅÎȭÓ #ÕÔ %ÖÁÌÕÁÔÉÏÎ ÃÏÎÔÅÓÔȟ ÔÈÅ 
new addition is already creating buzz for 
the 2015 show.   Whit Hibbard presented 
a tremendous program on cattle 
handling to a group of about 35 

participants, through the BQA program.  
Following the afternoon educational 
seminar, visitors to Ranchers Day were 
invited to Beef Night in the NILE VIP 
Hospitality.  Serving nearly 400 a dinner 
of top sirloin expertly prepared by Project 
Meats Ranch House catering.  A large 
thanks to the Montana Beef Council for 
supporting Ranchers Day at the NILE. 
~Jennifer Noble, General Manager 

Partnership in Action -staff training, October 13 -15, Denver 

Chaley and 
Lisa attended 
the 
Partnerships 
In Action 
Conference in 

Denver, October 13-18th. This 

conference featured updates on 
programs, brainstorming, creative 
development, troubleshooting and more. 
The days included information about 
Brand Enhancement 2, advertising, 
nutrition, retail marketing, foodservice, 
influencer engagement, an American 

National Cattlewomen programs update, 
as well as the scope and variety of 
.#"!ȭÓ &ÅÄÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓȢ 4ÈÅ 
conference provided valuable education 
and networking for continued growth.  

Baconfest-November 15, Billings 

The inaugural Billings Bacon Fest took 
place at the Holiday Inn Convention 
Center, which turned out to be not nearly 
enough space for the droves of fans that 
turned out. Selling over 1,200 tickets in an 
hour, it was standing room only for bacon-
lovers to make their way around to all the 
vendors. MBC partnered with Billings 
Hardware who smoked Schmacon on a 
Traeger Grill as fast as possible to provide a 
taste of the beef bacon to the masses along 
with samples of Spicy Caramel Schmacon 
Popcorn. The Schmacon was a hit and 
everyone wanted to know where they can 

Reminder   

MBC BOD Meeting January 8, 2015 

8:30 am 

Upcoming Events: 

December 24-Jan 1: Office Closed               

January 8: MBC BOD meeting ðBillings 

January 16: Billings Ag Chamber Banquet-Billings              

January 21-24: Young Ag Couples Leadership conference ðHelena   

January 26-27: BOL meeting ðHelena                                 

February 4-7:  Cattle Industry winter conference - San Antonio, TX      

February 19-21: MATE show-Billings 

March 3-5: Beef Safety Summit ðDallas, TX 

April 13-15: New Director Orientation-Denver 

 

get some. On the other side of the convention 
ÃÅÎÔÅÒȟ 'ÏÏÄÅȭÓ "ÁÙÏÕ 'ÒÉÌÌ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ Á ÃÒÏÓÔÉÎÉ 
topped with goat cheese and Schmacon. In 
short, the event was a huge success and 
Montana Beef Council was there to kick it off 
and surprise the attendees with a beefy treat! 

New holiday roast billboard on 

Interstate 90, by the Park City 

exit.   

 

Distributed 2,000 pieces of holiday 

roast POS materials (recipe 

brochures, iron man signs and 

posters) to about 150 retail stores 

around the state.  

Holiday Roast 


